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JOB VACANCIES 
 Manager Planning & Regulatory Services – permanent 

full time 

 Senior Accountant – permanent full time 

 Customer Service Officers – casual 

For more information visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au 

EASTER HOLIDAY CLOSURE 
Council services including Transfer Stations will be closed 
for Easter between Friday 30 March and Monday 2 April 
2018. Kerang and Cohuna Outdoor Swimming Pools will be 
closed Good Friday and will be open from 12noon to 7pm 
on Saturday and Sunday. For after hours animal/livestock 
emergencies call the Local Laws Officer on 0428 500 212.  

COUNCIL MEETING  
Please note that the Ordinary Council Meeting will be held 
Wednesday 21 March 2018 commencing at 6.30pm in the 
Kerang Council Chambers. Interested members of the 
public are welcome to attend. To view the agenda please 
visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au 
 

IMMUNISATION SESSIONS  
COHUNA  Maternal Child Health Centre 

Wednesday 21 March 
10.30am – midday 

KERANG  Gannawarra Children’s Centre 
Wednesday 21 March 
4.00pm – 5.30pm 

In addition, special immuunisation clinics will be held at:- 

 Koondrook Senior Citizens Thursday 19 April 9.30am 
to 10.30am. 

 Leitchville Hall Monday 23 April 10am to 11am 

 Murrabit Market Office Tuesday 1 May 9am to 10am 

 Quambatook Rural Transaction Centre Thursday 3 
May 10am to 11am 

Bookings are essential for these special clinics by phoning 
5450 9333.   
Please arrive at least 15mins prior to session closing time 
 

ANIMAL REGISTRATIONS  

A reminder to residents that renewal of dog and cat 
registration is due on 10 April. Animal owners will be 
receiving renewals in the mail soon. Reminder for new 
animals that proof of microchipping is required. If claiming 
a concession (aged animal, working dog, sterilised 
etc./pensioner concession) proof documentation is 
required. 
 

DECLARATION OF BOATING 
EXEMPTION 

For the purpose of boating activity by Ski Racing Victoria, 
all vessels and masters participating in the Ski Racing 
Victoria Point Score 4 event are exempt from the 
waterway rules as they apply to the waters established as 
an event exclusion zone on the water of Lake Charm. 
Full details of the exemptions from waterway rules for 
Lake Charm, who they apply to and the conditions are 
available at www.gsc.vic.gov.au  
An exclusion zone will be in place from 6.00am to 6.00pm 
on Saturday 24 March and 6.00am to 6.00pm on Sunday 
25 March 2018 for the waters of Lake Charm. Only vessels 
and masters participating in the Ski Racing Victoria Point 
Score 4 event are permitted in the exclusion zone. 
BY ORDER OF GANNAWARRA SHIRE COUNCIL 

WHAT ’S ON!? 

MARCH 23 National Ride 2 School Day 

MARCH 23 CSC Police and Citizens Golf Day, Cohuna 

MARCH 23 Kerang Dance Club Dance 

MARCH 24 Ski Racing Victoria Point Score 5 

MARCH 25 Cohuna Farmers and Makers Market 

MARCH 28 Janet Knight Landscape Workshop 1  

MARCH 29 Janet Knight Landscape Workshop 2 

MARCH 30 Easter Tennis Tournaments 

MARCH 30 Kerang Rotary Easter Art Show 

MARCH 31 Easter Murrabit Market 

MARCH 31 Free Sausage Sizzle, Atkinson Park 

MARCH 31 Quambatook Tractor Pull 

MARCH 31 cluBarham Kerang Cup 

APRIL 03 Quambatook Social Meal 

APRIL 05 Leitchville Social Meal 

APRIL 06 Cohuna Unlocked Weekend 

ALL EVENT DETAILS ARE ON COUNCIL’S WEBSITE 

SUBMIT YOUR EVENT 
Want to see your community event featured above? 

Submit your event details to www.gsc.vic.gov.au 

 
 

 

ALL MY LOVE PERFORMANCE  

Come along to the 1890s - a world we think of as truly 
Australian, stoic socialism, women’s rights campaigning and 
literature. Bush music, poetry readings and a campfire oven 
stew dinner will set the scene for the play ‘All My Love’ to be 
held at the Murrabit Hall on Friday 13 March from 6.30pm. 
Tickets for the show are $25, Concession $20, and you can 
add a meal for $20 per person.  
Bookings available at www.trybooking.com/TGJG 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE  
The official opening of the Kerang CBD on Friday 16 March was a great success. This project was 
funded through the Victorian Government’s Regional Infrastructure Fund and has transformed 
Victoria Street both in terms of appearance and functionality. Thank you to all who came to the 
opening and the Kerang Carnival that followed. Also thank you to the Kerang Traders who 
participated in the festivities. Congratulations to Christine Clark for winning the $1,000 Kerang 
Carnival Cash Draw. Enjoy spending your winnings at a participating Kerang Trader of your choice! 
There were many people involved in the delivery of the Kerang CBD project. I would personally like to 
acknowledge Council staff who have shown a great deal of pride in this project. I also thank the 
Rotary Club of Kerang in conjunction with Kerang Men’s Shed, Kerang RSL, local businesses and 
community members for preserving the memorial seat in front of the Kerang Post Office. This 
partnership ensured that the history of the seat proudly continues within the revitalised Kerang CBD. 
On another note, Easter is quickly approaching and is only 1 and a half weeks away! There are many 
great events planned in Gannawarra over Easter including the Kerang Rotary Art Show, Murrabit 
Easter Market, Quambatook Tractor Pull, cluBarham Kerang Cup as well as Easter tennis tournaments 
at Kerang, Cohuna and Murrabit. Check out Council’s website www.gsc.vic.gov.au for other great 
events! 
MAYOR Brian Gibson 
 
 
 

 

GANNAWARRA DELIVERED MEALS PROGRAM - MEALS ON WHEELS 
Gannawarra Shire Council offers shire residents the choice of affordable hot/cold daily meals or frozen meals delivered to your door, Monday - Friday in Kerang and Cohuna. 

We also deliver frozen meals to residents in surrounding towns within the shire. Meals on Wheels is so much more than just a meal, it offers three services in one; a meal 

delivered to your door, a safety and wellbeing check and our friendly service brings people together by increasing social connectivity. Call 5450 9333  for further information. 

 

KERANG CARNIVAL  
CBD OFFICIAL OPENING 

 

 

Kerang Carnival Cash Draw 

 

Congratulations to Christine Clark who won our $1,000 Kerang 
Carnival Cash Draw to be spent at a Kerang Trader of choice! 
 

GANNAWARRA ACE CLUB 
Join ACE, the new Gannawarra Arts, Culture and 
Entertainment Club! The Gannawarra ACE club will advise 
you of upcoming shows and events, organise and reserve 
seating, and when required organise transport. For more 
info contact Cohuna Neighbourhood House 5456 4666 

BRIAN 
GIBSON 
MAYOR 

 

HARMONY DAY   

A special Rhyme Time will be taking place at the Sir John 
Gorton Library to celebrate Harmony Day on Wednesday 21 
March. Families and children are encouraged to dress up to 
add to the fun! Rhyme Time takes place at 11.00am, 
Wednesdays, throughout Autumn and Spring. 
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